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Padeswood 

Minutes 

Subject: Liaison Committee 

Date:  6
th

 June 2016 

Location: Board Room: Padeswood Works 

Minutes taken by: Victoria Smith 
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Joseph Caruana 

Chairman 

Leeswood Community 

Council 
David Quick Hanson Cement 

Ron Hampson Buckley Town Council Victoria Smith Hanson Cement 

Gary Nancarrow FCC Planning Stuart Ross NRW 

Apologies None Received 

1 APOLOGIES & INTRODUCTIONS 

See above. 

2 MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING 

Approved: Ron Hampson / Garry Nancarrow 

3 MATTERS ARISING 

Garry Nancarrow: not sure as to the outcome wished for by the Ramblers Association with regards to 

the possible path through the site. Clearly this is not feasible with an operating site, but there may be a 

formal diversion requirement through existing rights of way. 

4 PLANNING UPDATE (Gary Nancarrow) 

Planning for improved warehouse for the packed product. This will extend from an existing building 
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 Dave L Jones FCC Environmental Health 

Andrew Jones PHW 

Mr H White Ramblers Association 

Martin Wright Clerk to Buckley Town Council 

Clerk to Penyffordd Community Council 

Clerk to Leeswood Community Council 

Clerk to Hope Community Council 

Dr Graham Brown PHW 
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across an internal site road. This has only just been received in the planning office. 

Ron Hampson: Why is this needed? 

David Quick: New truck fleet designs mean there is a requirement for higher vehicles through the 

warehouse; the existing facility would not allow this to happen and to be loaded safely. The new loading 

area will improve health and safety for those loading and environment in which they work. This is being 

funded through a £600K capital expenditure. 

This will also incorporate moving current outside storage and concrete over an existing grass area. 

Unfortunately this means the removal of some poplars, however these are coming to end of life span 

and some have already had to be removed for safety. They will be replaced with a planting scheme with 

indigenous species on other site areas to increase/preserve the local biodiversity. 

GN: this is supported by local planning and will provide an appropriate background, but discussions will 

be undertaken within planning and their tree experts. 

5 NRW UPDATE (Stuart Ross) 

See attached notes: 

Questions / Matters arising: 

Joseph Caruana: Noticed a “mineral” odour Saturday afternoon and could see crane movements on site, 

was this moving cementitious material?  

Victoria Smith: No, this was lifting men and new cladding panels to complete the re-cladding of the gas 

conditioning tower. No works being carried out would have led to an odour. Odour complaints are very 

difficult to track after the fact. A phone call to the Dusty Shift manager as soon as it is detected offers 

the best chance of solution. 

6 PADESWOOD UPDATE (David Quick/VAS) 

VAS: See attached Report. 

David Quick gave the meeting an updated forecast on the production plans for Padeswood, 

including the export of clinker.  

There will be some engineering work this week to replace blocks around the kiln outlet. The site will 

then run through to Mid-July, with a 2 week stop. A sluice fitted by FLS, incorrectly in January shut down 

needs to be replaced.  

8 Council Response 

RH: pleased everything going well. Asked what the current recruitment plans were 

DQ: 96 head count from a min of 42, with a few vacancies to be filled. 
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JC: Nice to see the plan running better environmentally. 

 

9 AOB  

 

Padeswood are planning open day, currently scheduled for 3
rd

 September. Any help, ideas for stalls etc 

please forward to Jo Hodson. 

 

Next meeting will be Monday September 12th 2016 in the Padeswood Boardroom at 6.30 pm.  
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Padeswood June 2016 Liaison Meeting

� Permit Breaches 2016. 2 year to date, none since last meeting



Padeswood June 2016 Liaison Meeting

� Dust Emissions from Cooler Stack.
� As reported at the last meeting significant works have been carried 

out to the heat exchanger and cooler filter system to minimise the 
potential for off-site impact. This has now been in operation for 3 
months without significant increases in emissions.

Padeswood June 2016 Liaison Meeting

� Contacts and Complaints: 

• 15 contacts to site year to date.
• 5 designated as complaints, that is the site cannot be ruled out 

as the source.
• 2 most recent (dust) are pending external analysis.
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Padeswood June 2016 Liaison Meeting

� Since Last Meeting: 

� Donation made to Annual Anglo Welsh Mini Festival of Rugby
� Penyffordd Skate Park
� Buckley Cricket Club
� Denbigh & Flint WI Show 
� Leeswood Carnival
� Pantymwyn Family Fun Day

� Visits to site: 

� Aberystwyth University Visit, Applied Geology. This is a new relationship that 
has come out of support of a local student with samples for a dissertation. It is 
hoped that this will be an annual part of their North Wales field trip. 


	padeswood-liaison-committee-minutes-june-2016
	Padeswood June 2016 Liaison

